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“Like good stewards of the manifold grace of God,
serve one another with whatever gift each of you has received.” 
(1 Peter 4:10)

Stewardship is a spiritually healthy follower’s faithful 
response to the outpouring of God’s grace on our 
lives.  It is the sharing of our gifts that empowers our 
church to do the work to which God calls us.  Wesley 
Memorial follows in this ancient spiritual practice 
by matching the generosity of our members and 
friends with our ministry plans for the upcoming 
year.  As we begin to imagine and dream about the 
ways we might more deeply engage this holy work 
in 2015, we look towards 
the continued and increas-
ed generosity of our con-
gregation to shape our 
future ministries together.

Sunday, November 23 is 
Consecration Sunday when 
we will formally receive, 
bless and give thanks for 
our 2015 pledge commit-
ments.  It will be a day for 
our congregation to come 
together and express our 
gratitude to God and to 
each another for the abun-
dant blessings that sur-
round us.  We will have 
TWO worship services on 
November 23.

In between these two ser-
vices, we will serve brunch 
in the Dining Hall and wel-
come your participation in 
the “Fill the Bag” mission 
activity.  We are expecting 
a great turn out and hope 
that you will make plans to 

join us on this important day. Please RSVP for the 
Fellowship Brunch before Friday, November 21 by 
calling the Front Desk (884-2204) or completing a 
reservation card that will be passed out in worship 
on Sundays, November 9 and 16.

Between now and November 23, please prayerfully 
consider your faithful response to the outpouring 
of God’s grace in your life and in the life of Wesley 
Memorial.  Then as good stewards of the abundance 
that God showers upon each of us, let us continue 
to serve one another, our community and our world 
through the generous sharing of our gifts in 2015.
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Children’s Ministry... Christmas Offerings...

Contact: Debbie Foust
Director of Children & Family Ministry
812-4804
dfoust@wesleymemorial.org

Hanging of the Greens
Sunday, December 7
4:30 pm Activities & 6 pm Dinner
Activities for children-toddlers through 5th grade 
will begin at 4:30 pm in Preschool and Elementary 
Sunday school classrooms. Infant care will be avail-
able in the Crib Room.

Children will have fun decorating their tree in the 
Dining Hall, as well as making the next set of pieces 
for their Nativity set. If you do not have the other 
pieces, “kits” will be available to take home to com-
plete as a family.   After the children hang orna-
ments on the tree, they will have a chance to visit 
with Mary, Joseph and baby Jesus as they stop by 
on their way to Bethlehem. Parents and children can 
enjoy dinner together at 6 pm in the Dining Hall. 
Following dinner we will have a “Carol Sing” and 
light the decorated Children’s Tree! Advance reser-
vations are needed for dinner. Please make reserva-
tions by Monday, December 1 by contacting Melissa 
Coley at mcoley@wesleymemorial.org or 812-4806.

Volunteers are needed to assist with the activities in 
each of the classrooms. Please sign up to help with 
these outside each Sunday school classroom.  

Looking Ahead in Advent: 
Children’s Live Nativity–Sunday, December 14 at
11 am Traditional service and December 21 at 8:45 
am Contemporary Service. 

Christmas Eve Family Service at 3:00 pm in the 
Dining Hall.

GTTOW MARKET
The Gifts That Transform Our World
(GTTOW) alternative gift market 
will be back again this year. The 
market will be open Sunday morn-
ings and Wednesdays mid-day from 
December 3–December 21. A cata-
log of gift options will be available at the end of 
November. This is a wonderful way to support a 
great cause while honoring a loved one. Many of 
the popular gifts are back. Your gifts have raised 
over $150,000 to support mission projects at Wesley 
Memorial, in High Point and beyond.

Wesley 100 is selling Christmas 
Trees again this year.
The NC mountain Christmas Trees 
will be available for pick up on 
December 6. Please consider 
buying your Christmas Tree 
from our own Wesley 100. 
Orders will be taken by the 
Wesley 100 during the 
Carolina Christmas Bazaar, 
on Wednesday evening 
during dinner and Sunday 
mornings. Order yours today!

Angel Trees 
Visit one of the trees in the Narthex, Fellowship Hall 
Lobby or Adult Education building and pick up an 
angel. Each angel represents a child who would oth-
erwise not receive a Christmas gift. These children 
are identified by our partners at Henderson Settle-
ment and the High Point Jail Ministry. Angels will 
be available for pick up beginning November 16. All 
gifts should be delivered back to the trees no later 
than Sunday, December 7.
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Contact: Jay Butler
Director of Student Ministries
812-4812
jbutler@wesleymemorial.org

Pumpkin Patch: Thank you!
Last month’s biggest event, our annual Pumpkin 
Patch, was a great success. It kicked off on October 
11, as over 40 students, parents, volunteers, and 
church staff members helped unload nearly 45,000 
pounds of pumpkins in over two hours! That hard 
work and team spirit was replicated in each shift 
selling pumpkins. The Pumpkin Patch is a great op-
portunity to reach out to the community and pro-
vide a fun service during the fall in High Point. I want 
to personally thank each and every person who took 
time out of their busy schedules to volunteer at the 
Pumpkin Patch. You helped make our biggest Stu-
dent Ministries fundraiser a big success this year!

MYF: November 10
This month’s MYF is going to be on a Monday. Why 
the change from Sunday night? It’s because we’re 
having a MONDAY NIGHT FOOTBALL party! On 
November 10, the Carolina Panthers are playing the 
Philadelphia Eagles on Monday Night Football and 
all students are invited to watch the first half in The 
Underground. The event will last from 8-10. We will 
have snacks, games, and the game on the projector 
in the gathering area! Come cheer on your Panthers 
and bring a friend to the fun!

8th & 9th grade Human Sexuality Weekend
On November 21-22, the 8th and 9th graders will 
take part in WMUMC’s annual Human Sexuality 
weekend. Students are being exposed to more 

sexual content at an earlier age. It often leaves stu-
dents with questions, and nowhere to ask them. The 
Student Ministries wants to take the opportunity 
for eighth and ninth graders to speak openly and 
frankly about these problems. More information will 
be relayed to eighth and ninth grade parents in the 
upcoming weeks. If you would like more informa-
tion, please contact Jay.

Upcoming Events
WMUMC is going to be very busy in the next few 
weeks, and the Student Ministries has been asked to 
help with a lot of the events going on in the church 
during the Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays. 
Here are some of the events that need our help:

November 14-15: Carolina Christmas Bazaar
         Students needed to help set up
December 14: Poinsettia Delivery
December 20: High Point Jail Angel Tree Party
December 24: Lovefeast
  Students needed to help with rolls                         
                            and set up

These are great opportunities to help in the life of 
the church, or to earn service hours for school or 
Confirmation. For more information, please contact 
Jay.
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for our Adults...

Contact: Rev. Erin Beall
Associate Pastor for Adult Spiritual 
Formation and Contemporary Worship 
812-4815
ebeall@wesleymemorial.org

Advent Devotions
It’s that time of year again: the time when members 
of the congregation are invited to submit their own 
thoughts, memories, and meditations about these 
holy days of Advent for the Advent Devotional 
Book! 

Email Delivery!
Something new and exciting we’re trying this year 
with the Advent Devotional Book is making the 
daily devotions available online via email. We know 
how difficult it can be to remember, locate, and ac-
tually read any daily devotional, so we thought: If it 
pops into your email inbox every day, we’ve elimi-
nated the first two steps! If you would like to sign 
up to receive these daily Advent Devotional emails 
(one per day for only 25 days, that is, the duration of 
Advent—no spamming, we promise!), you may sign 
up by going on our website and clicking the link for 
Advent Devotion Signups. This is a great way to be 
environmentally conscious, as well as to help out 
those of us who are more comfortable with technol-
ogy and/or more forgetful of just where we might 
have laid down that beautiful Advent devotional...

Submissions Needed!
We are accepting submissions from all arenas: 
Whether it’s a memory you have of a special holiday 
tradition, a meaningful Scripture or story you always 
remember this time of year, or a reflection upon a 
difficult or challenging Christmas you’ve endured, 
we want to hear about it! How has God been at 
work in your life over all the Advents you’ve had? 
What does it mean in your life to see Christ born 
anew into this world, into your life, into our hearts?
Submissions are welcome at ebeall@wesleymemo-
rial.org or by dropping off a hard copy at the front 
desk. Guidelines:
•	 The devotion should be less than 450 words (less 

than 1 typed page). Alternatively, it could be a 
poem, a drawing, or other media you feel led to.

•	 There will be no specific topics assigned this 
year; the subject of Advent/Christmas is broad 
enough. Erin can assign you a Scripture to work 
with, if that would be helpful to you.

•	 There is no need to write a prayer at the end, un-
less you want to.

•	 Feel free to utilize devotions, quotations, or sto-
ries that have been meaningful to you, as long as 
you cite your source.

•	 The ABSOLUTE DEADLINE for the devotions to be 
turned in is Friday, November 7.  The earlier we 
could have them turned in, the better!

Advent Study
Also during the season of Advent, Rev. Erin Beall will 
be offering a Bible study exploring the meanings of 
the season on a deeper level. Have you heard words 
like “incarnation” and always wondered what that 
kind of theology might mean to our day-to-day faith 
and lives? Have you asked yourself questions about 
why the doctrine of the Virgin birth is important, 
what the significance of the Magi was, and what any 
of it might mean to your life? Come let us adore Him, 
and learn about Him, and consider just what this 
God-in-flesh, God-with-us Emmanuel really means 
for our faith. For more information, contact ebeall@
welseymemorial.org or 812-4815.

Human Trafficking Awareness Event: 
Rescheduled for November 12
Erin Beall’s ordination project, a program on the ills 
of Human Trafficking and what we can do about 
it both abroad and locally, is officially back on! 
Wednesday night, November 12, in the Conference 
Room #3 at 6:30 (after Wednesday Night Dinner), 
please join Erin as she seeks to inform us about this 
terrible blight both globally and right here in High 
Point. We will learn to spot the signs, what to pray 
for, and how to get involved. This project also aids 
Erin on her path towards ordination; such a project 
is required by the Board of Ordained Ministry, so she 
very much appreciates your support! Registration is 
not necessary, but if you know that you’re coming, 
you could give Erin a call (812-4815) and her anxiety 
levels might drop a notch or two!
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Wesley Memorial School...

November finds WM School Children in Mission!  
Boys and girls are thinking of others this month by 
participating in the following outreach opportuni-
ties:
•	 DONATIONS OF CANNED & DRY FOOD ITEMS to fill the 

pantry at Open Door Ministry for High Pointers 
in need.  School goal is to line the hallways to 
connect all classrooms with food!  Children will 
help load the church cargo van on Mon, Nov 24 
for delivery.

•	 DONATIONS FOR THANKSGIVING MEALS-Pre-K 4’s & K 5’s 
are collaborating with our church Children’s Min-
istry project to “Fill the Bags” for 50 community 
families.  4’s will donate boxed mashed potatoes 
& 5’s the cranberry sauce.

•	 KIDS KARE BAGS each class is collecting items to 
pack 2 Christmas gift bags: one for a boy and 
one for a girl.  Bags will be distributed in High 
Point to children who have been identified as 
homeless or marginally housed.  

GETTING READY FOR KINDERGARTEN OPEN 
HOUSE! 
Attention Parents & Grandparents of rising 5-year 
old Kindergartners! Friday, November 21 at 9:15 am 
in Children’s Gathering Area.
You are invited to a special presentation and class-
room tour of Kindergarten Fives at Wesley Memorial.  
Meet outstanding teaching teams Audrey Miller & 
Debbie York, and Dawn Miller & Carol Peace.

Who is our Kindergarten for?
Boys & girls age 5 years by August 31 are eligible.  
Teachers follow the sequential curriculum of the 
Common Core State Standards for Kindergarten.  
Children are actively engaged in exciting multi-
sensory integrated studies that prepare them for 
First Grade placement the following year.  However, 
for children with “younger 5’s” birthdates, some 
families may choose to use this important year as 
“Transitional Kindergarten” or “TK.”  This allows for 
a follow-up Kindergarten experience, if needed, for 
child’s best maturation.  Our Kindergarten program 
allows this possibility in an environment of student 

success.  Parents can place confidence in our faith-
ful commitment that EVERY Kindergarten student 
at Wesley Memorial School will be fully prepared for 
his/her next educational steps based on individual 
growth and progress.

WM School Special Dates:
•	 Pre-K	4’s	Thanksgiving	Feast	&	Songfest-Monday, No-

vember 24, 11 am, Dining Hall
•	 Kgt	5’s	Thanksgiving	Family	Program-Tuesday, Novem-

ber 25, 9:30 am, Sanctuary
•	 CLOSED	for	Thanksgiving	Holiday-November 26-28 

(Wednesday-Friday)
•	 Family	Event!	Lunch	with	Mr.	&	Mrs.	Santa	Claus! Friday, 

December 12, 11:45 am-1 pm Dining Hall (bring 
own sandwich)

•	 Kgt	5’s	Christmas	Pageant-Friday, December 19, 11 
am, Sanctuary

Update on Fall Fundraisers – Thank you, congrega-
tion, for your love & support! 
Cookie Dough Sale–$4,852.50 proceeds go to class-
room learning tools and teacher resources

Contact: Susan Sumpter
Director of Wesley Memorial School
884-4232
ssumpter@wesleymemorial.org
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Missions...

Contact: Dr. Al Ward
Senior Pastor
812-4808
award@wesleymemorial.org

HOW DOES THE HIGH POINT
JAIL MINISTRY MAKE A DIF-
FERENCE?  
It is the belief of the High Point 
Jail Ministry that the only way 
an inmate can leave the jail and
become a productive citizen is 
through a personal relationship
with God through Jesus Christ. 
It is, therefore, the ministry’s 
goal to give all inmates, who are willing to partici-
pate, an opportunity to learn how to enter into a re-
lationship with Christ and then to give them oppor-
tunities to grow into disciples of Christ and become 
productive citizens in our community.

HOW IS THIS ACCOMPLISHED?
Volunteers from local churches come to the jail on a 
regular basis to mentor, teach, and lead in worship 
and Bible studies, listen and care.
The HPJM is a Christian outreach program offering 
inmates a chance to turn their lives around.  Each 
week, 45-50 Volunteers provide over 80 hours of 
classes for inmates.

Through Volunteers, the Christian community brings 
its best resources for substance abuse, recovery, 
spiritual enrichment, and personal growth.  The 
ministry is non-profit, inter-racial, and non-denomi-
national.

The Board of Directors provides a full time Executive 
Director/Chaplain plus a part-time assistant Chap-
lain.  Together, they offer inmates and families one-
on-one spiritual guidance and counseling.  

WHAT DO WE PROVIDE INMATES?
VOLUNTEERS	from local churches, including many from 
Wesley Memorial, that provide worship service and 
bible studies in English and Spanish.  There are 42 
opportunities each week.

MONDAY	NIGHT	VISITATION:	 Each Monday evening, about 
20 volunteers gather for prayer, then disperse to all 
floors of the High Point Detention Center to greet 
inmates, share testimonies, devotions, read scrip-
ture, share the love of Christ, and begin a relation-
ship.  Throughout the week, the following materials 
and programs are provided: BIBLES, PROJECT AN-
GEL TREE, LIFE ENRICHMENT CLASSES, CELEBRATE 

RECOVERY, AA & NA MEETINGS, “GOING FOR THE 
GOLD” SEMINARS, AFTER CARE, CHRIST-CENTERED 
SPEECH CRAFTERS, ANGER MANAGEMENT & BUILD-
ING HEALTHY RELATIONSHIPS, AS WELL AS PROVID-
ING A LIBRARY OF APPROPRIATE READING MATE-
RIAL.

HOW CAN I HELP?
•	 GIVE YOUR TIME 
•	   GIVE YOUR FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
•	 SPREAD THE WORD 
•	 PRAY!

Since 90% of the inmates are residents of Guilford 
County, the Ministry affects the quality of life for all 
of us.  To quote Sheriff B. J. Barnes, “I think we will be 
better served if they (inmates) return to society ex-
posed to the Grace of God.”  We agree. Last year over 
140 professions of faith were recorded. All Glory to 
God! 
           Jim Royal

Board Chairman, High Point Jail Ministry  

Good Day Friends of Open Door Ministries… 

The 5th Annual Feast of Caring
Date: Thursday, November 13
Times: Lunch 11 am - 2 pm and Dinner 5 pm - 8 pm
Place: First Presbyterian Church of High Point, 
              918 N. Main Street. 

This family-friendly event held at First Presbyterian 
Church of High Point includes live music from The 
Major Sevens Band, scrumptious soups and bread, 
and a raffle of various items. It also provides the 
chance to learn more about the important work that 
Open Door Ministries of High Point does to feed, 
clothe, and shelter our neighbors. Please visit our 
website at www.feastofcaring.com to purchase your 
tickets. Thank You! 
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•	 Granola 
Bars

•	 Individual 
Cereal Boxes

•	 Fruit Cups
•	 Juice Boxes

Special needs:

Collection bins are in the Narthex, Fellowship Hall 
Lobby and Administrative Building Lobby.

Contact: Anne Carroll
Director of Music Ministries
812-4816
acarroll@wesleymemorial.org

Music Notes...

November is a busy month for the Tradition-
al Musicians of Wesley Memorial.  The Chan-
cel Choir is working on special anthems for All 
Saints Day and Commitment Sunday.  On November 
2, the Chancel Choir will sing one of Brahms’ most 
well-known choral works, “How Lovely Is Thy Dwell-
ing Place”.  The text of this great choral work is from 
Psalm 84 and expresses a longing for the Lord of 
hosts and praises the name of the Lord.  On Com-
mitment Sunday the choir will sing Paul Langston’s 
great anthem, “God of Grace and God of Glory”.  The 
Choral Scholars will sing this anthem at the 8:30 
worship service as well. The Chancel Choir is also 
preparing music for Advent, Christmas and Love-
feast.  On December 7, they will sing for worship 
“A Ceremony of Carols” by Benjamin Britten with 
double harp accompaniment.  This dramatic and 
energetic work was composed using poems from 
the 14-16 centuries.  The second movement traces 
the entire Christmas season from the birth of Christ 
to the Feast of Candlemas on February 2. Several 
movements are about the Virgin Mary and the lowli-
ness of Christ’s birth.  The sixth movement depicts 
the struggle between good and evil and how Christ 
will not conquer with the sword or an army, but 
with love.  The work ends as it begins, with Grego-
rian Chant.  

Adult Handbells will ring for worship on Novem-
ber 9.  They are currently rehearsing music to ring 
during Advent and Christmas.  TJ Webb, Neil Brown, 
Hao Tong, Grayson Frye, Kaylee Hutchens, Charley 
Doak, Hampton Helsabeck, and Mary Lyle Frye are 
doing a fantastic job in Youth Handbells.  They are 
resuming rehearsals on November 2 at 5:00 in the 
bell room to prepare to ring on December 7 and at 
the 11 pm Christmas Eve service.  Wesley Ringers 
for age 3-5 grades rehearses on Wednesdays from 
4:15-5:00.  They will be ringing for 11 am worship 
on Commitment Sunday, November 23. We are very 
proud of them.

Music for children ages 2-5 grades will resume on 
November 2 in the Children’s’ Gathering Space at 
9:30.  They will be rehearsing an anthem to sing with 
the Chancel Choir on December 14. Stay tuned for 
more information on children’s music for all ages 
after the holidays. 

Karen Odom is working with a new liturgical dance 
team so anyone who is interested in joining her 
should contact her soon.  She is especially interested 
in children and youth from age 8 and older. Karen 
and Grygorii Mishura have prepared a liturgical 
dance for Commitment Sunday, November 23. 

We now have nine choral scholars.  Taylor Boone, 
tenor, joined us at the end of September and is a 
sophomore at UNC School of the Arts majoring in 
vocal performance.  We are blessed to have them 
among us and appreciate all that they add to wor-
ship at Wesley Memorial.
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HOUSE GOODS AND KNIVES
Rita	Meredith					 886-4867			 nanarita49@gmail.com
Evelyn	Davis							 882-8407
The UMW products table features dish towels, flavor-
ing, Main Street Building ornaments, cutlery including 
knife sharpeners and more than 14 different knives 
and other kitchen utensils.  Best sellers include the 
tomato slicer, the 6 paring knives, choppers and the 
FAMOUS dish towels.  We stock 10 different flavorings 
of a brand widely used in the USA.  We have sold all 
the ornaments of our current church building but a 
good supply of the Main Street Building ornaments 
remain.  We have added a number of cutlery items to 
our inventory this year and urge you to come by the 
UMW table November 15 at the Carolina Christmas 
Bazaar.

RESTAURANT
Mary	Ann	Bohi						885-8920						mab@northstate.net
Bonnie	Horney						886-7238						bonniehorney@gmail.com
It takes 35 volunteers to decorate the dining hall, 
cook and serve 500 meals on Saturday.  Additional 
help is needed on Thursday & Friday before the Bazaar 
to make soup, pimento cheese and brownies, donate 
desserts and to decorate tables.  CONTACT Bonnie 
Horney to offer your help.  

EXHIBITORS 
Martha	Jobe										880-6963					carolinchristmas@bellsouth.net		
There are 75 vendors.  September 1 was the dead-
line for applications.  Help is needed to set up on 
Friday and after the Bazaar ends at 3 pm on Satur-
day for clean up.

SILENT AUCTION AND GENERAL STORE
Judy	Hustrulid										887-3679						judyhus@northstate.net
Randi	Honeycutt					886-8162						bhoney5889@aol.com
Carolyn	Steed											882-4829						carolyndwight@northstate.net
Clean, gently used items for the GENERAL STORE 
are needed.  No clothing! Your donation of collect-
ables, new items or antiques, art, sports tickets or 
business services for the SILENT AUCTION would 
be greatly appreciated! Contact  Judy Hustrulid to 
donate.

BAKE SALE
Linda	Dale				 			884-5121												dalematian@northstate.net
Cakes, pies, bread, casseroles/stew/soup that makes 
life easier for those who have small children or work 
is going to sell well.  More vegetable casseroles and 
the persimmon pulp is always popular.   

All Circle Chairmen and Sunday School classes have 
SIGN UP SHEETS for volunteers to receive and price 
the baked goods on Friday, Nov. 14 and to work the 
sale on Saturday, November 15.  Volunteers are also 
needed to donate baked goods, frozen items and 
home canned items.     

PUBLICITY
Barbara	Strowd										472-4710							 bstrowd@northstate.net	

GIFT WRAPPING AVAILABLE BY GIRL SCOUT 
TROOPS 512 AND 190.

The deadline for article 
submission for the 
December issue of the 

HeartBeat will be Novem-
ber 13. To submit infor-
mation for the HeartBeat 

contact:  Melissa Coley at  
mcoley@wesleymemorial.
org or 812-4806.

Don’t forget to order your 
Christmas Memorials…

Call Sue Schoch at the 
church at 812-4811.  You 
can order wreaths 
(inside and out), trees 
and poinsettias in honor 
or in memory of a loved 
one to decorate the church 
for Christmas.  Don’t wait, 
place your order today.
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United Methodist Women
UMW Board Meeting - Monday, November 3, 
10:30 am in the Small Dining Room. 

Circle leaders please submit a list of your circle 
members with any address corrections to Rita 
Meredith by November 15. This information will 
go into the 2015 UMW Yearbook.

The Angel Trees will be set up in the Narthex,  
Fellowship Hall Lobby and Adult Education build-
ing on Sunday, November 16. Each angel on the 
tree represents a child at Henderson Settlement. 
Select an angel, write your name and phone 
number on the tag and deposit the tag in the 
cup located on the tree. This will help in locating 
missing gifts.  

Wrap the gifts for each child in matching paper, 
attach the angel and bring them to the church 
before the 11:00 service on December 14. The 
need is great and your kindness is appreciated. 

UMW Meetings for November: 

Angel	Tree	Circle	-	Monday, November 10, 7 pm at 
the home of Betty Royal, 1235 Wales Court, work-
ing on the Angel Tree

Friendship	Circle	-	Monday, November 10, 11:00 am 
in the Small Dining Room. Program is “Conversa-
tion with Erin Beall” 

Circle	#8	-	Monday, November 10, 11:00 am, back 
of the Dining Hall, working on Bazaar project 

Circle	#9	-	Tuesday, November 18, 10:30 am in the 
Dining Hall 

Circle	#11	-	Monday, November 17, 11:30 am in the 
Small Dining Hall 

Faith	Circle	and Circle	#6 will not meet 

Live Alive~
Tuesday, November 18
Program:  Brenda Haworth, curator of The Quaker 
Museum. Sharing medicine that our Grandparents 
might have used and ailments they may have had.

Menu for November 18:  Turkey w/Dressing, Mashed Po-
tatoes/Gravy, Green Beans, Cranberry Sauce, Bread and
Pumpkin or Pecan Pie.

Live Alive meets every 3rd Tuesday of the month:
Live Alive gatherings for adults 55+ with many op-
portunities available for you to enjoy and fellowship 
with one another.

If you wish to make a reservation for lunch, you must 
call the Front Desk at 884-2204 by 10 am the Friday 
prior to our Live Alive gathering.  Lunch is $6. 

Our Prayer Shawl Ministry has made 
and delivered over 1,400 shawls, blankets, 
sweaters and other items! 

You are invited to join this wonderful group on Wednes-
days at 1:30 pm in the Arts & Crafts Room. Contact Lee 
Huff, 887-9165; Karen Sumner, 883-8721 or Linda Dale, 
884-5121.

         Giving has never been   
         easier!  Click the link on   
                      the left side bar on the 
         website, www.wesleyme  
         morial.org. (First-time 
         users: look for, “Need a 
log-in?” under the blue box. You will be emailed a 
password. When you log back in you will be able to 
re-set the password.)
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Celebrations...

Weddings...

Congratulations to Christina Cot-
tonaro and Jesse McKenzie who were 
married October 4, 2014.

SAVE THE DATES
Advent and Christmas are just around the corner. 
Here are the dates and times you’ll want to save…

November	30    1st Sunday of Advent
                          Blessing of the Advent Wreath (all   
  services)
December	5       Tree Lighting on the Circle; 6:30-7 pm
December	7       2nd Sunday of Advent
                          Blessing of the Greens (all services)
                          Chancel Choir sings “A Ceremony of   
  Carols” ; 11 am
                          Hanging of the Greens; 4:30-6:30 pm
December	14     3rd Sunday of Advent
                          White Christmas (all services)
                          Angel Tree gifts are due
             Children’s Nativity; 11 am
                          Churchwide Caroling & Poinsettia de- 
  livery; 2-5 pm
December	21     4th Sunday of Advent 
                          Children’s Nativity; 8:45 am
December	24     Christmas Eve Worship
                          Family Service; 3 pm
                          Lovefeast; 5 pm
                          Contemporary Service; 8 pm
                          Candlelight Communion; 11 pm
December	28     First Sunday of Christmas
                          Contemporary Worship; 8:45 am
                          Traditional Worship; 11 am

Jewelry

SewN & KNITTeD CrAFTS

wooDCrAFTS & CArVINGS

SoApS & loTIoNS

GINGerbreAD HouSeS

ArTworK

poTTery

HouSeHolD ITemS

STAINeD GlASS

wreATHS

ToyS & DollS

HouSeplANTS

HANDbAGS

CHrISTmAS DeCor

meTAl CrAFTS
1225 Chestnut Drive  •  High Point, North Carolina 27262

wesley memorial
a uniTed meThodisT congregaTion

Saturday  •   November 15, 2014  •   8 am - 3 pm

Carolina
Christmas 

Bazaar

• 75 Vendors 

• Silent Auction & General Store

• Food-A-rama and bake Sale

• Sausage biscuits & muffin breakfast 

• Sandwich/Hot Dog & Soup lunch

          Free ADmISSIoN & pArKING
   proceeds benefit local, National  
   & International missions!

www.wesleymemorial.org/CarolinaChristmasbazaar

a project of Wesley memorial united methodist Women
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We Remember and Honor Our Loved Ones
Gifts given through September 2014

Our Church Family...

IN MEMORY OF:
Kathleen Kerr Bell: Kelley Family
David S. DeCurtis: Daniel & Linda Dale, Erin DeCur-
tis & Dean Varney, Strupe & Betty Lackey
Phillip Dixon, Sr. (Father of Phil Dixon): Patsy & 
Charlie Surles
LeIla Gueth: Cynthia Story Tobin
Harrison Dean “Frank” Hixson: Nido & Mariana 
Qubein
Elna Bridges Hodges: Jane Blackwell, Dot & Jack 
Byerly, Lucille Duncan, Friends & colleagues at 
Hospice of the Piedmont, Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Good-
ing, Bonnie Jacox, Fredericka Kirkman, Jim & Sandra 
Marsh, Sandy & Judy Mendenhall, Karen Odom, 
Sandra & Larry Peters, Phyllis Pugh, Susanna Wesley 
Sunday School Class, Patricia Williard
Lula Hoskins: Lib Conner, Mr. & Mrs. H. Windley 
Dunbar, Shirley Duncan, William & Suzanna Free-
man, Jim & Marilyn Groome, Robert Hinton, Jr., Dot 
& Lyles Kearns, Martha King, Allan King, Emily Pow-
ell, Elizabeth King, Daniel King, Fredericka Kirkman, 
Donna Machen & Marc Lehmann, Mr. & Mrs. William 
Pollard, Phyllis Pugh, Betty Royal, Patsy & Charlie 
Surles, Bootsy Tucker, Pat Williard
Bud McInnis: Jim & Sandra Marsha, Betty Safrit & 
family
Beth Thomas Mallison Patton (Sister of Jupy 
Stout): Barbara & Paul Coughlin
James R. Stanton, Jr.: Chet & Carolyn Allen, Eliza-
beth Conner, Tom & Jean Gooding, Plato Wilson & 
Dixie

IN HONOR OF:
Dr. Al Ward: Lula Hoskin’s Family

OUR SYMPATHY TO:
Phyllis Wright and family in the death of her broth-
er; Walter Jacob “Dickie” Wright on September 25, 
2014.
Mickey Warth and family in the death of his father; 
Thomas H. Warth on October 7, 2014.
Carol Hutchins, Ray Hutchins III and Elizabeth 
Hutchins Wood and their families; in the death of 

In Memoriam
Walter Jacob “Dickie” Wright, Jr.     September 25, 2014

Raymond Reitzel Hutchins, Jr.                   October 9, 2014

Sula Barbee Parks                                          October 29, 2014

WHOLENESS AND HEALING SERVICE
The Wholeness & Healing Service is a special ser-
vice designed to help participants experiencing 
illness, sickness, or grief. The root of the word heal-
ing in New Testament Greek, sozo, is the same as 
that of salvation or wholeness. If you are seeking 
balance, harmony or wholeness of body, mind, or 
spirit, come and be a part of this special evening. 
All are welcome.

The service will be:
Sunday, November 2

7 pm 
in the Chapel

Followed by a reception in the Asbury Room
Sponsored by the Stephen Ministry

If you desire a one-on-one confidential relation-
ship with someone who can walk with you dur-
ing a difficult time in your life, don’t hesitate to 
contact the Stephen Ministry. Call Rev. Jared Stine 
at 812-4813 or Stephen Leader Mike Flack at 
812-3559. All calls and subsequent meetings are 
confidential.

their husband and father; Raymond “Ray” Hutchins 
on October 9, 2014.
Reid Parks and family in the death of his mother; 
Sula Barbee Parks on October 29, 2014.
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The Church Offices will be closed 
Thursday, November 27 & Friday, 
November 28 for the Thanksgiving 

holiday.

Wednesdays at Wesley Memorial...

Mid-Week Communion, led by Rev. Jared Stine, 
begins at 11 am in the Chapel. 

   Bible Study Lunch, led by 
   Dr. Al Ward, will begin at 12   
   noon, in the Dining Hall. Meal  
   includes: Soup, Sandwich, Des- 
   sert, Tea or Water.  Bring your  
   own lunch or make a reserva- 
   tion by Monday at 4:30 pm for 
the $5 catered lunch.  All are invited!

Dinner will be served from 5:30–6:30 pm every 
Wednesday.  It will be cooked and served by the 
wonderful chefs of Wesley 100.  Following dinner, 
plan to attend a class or join the Chancel choir for 
rehearsal.

The menus for November:

Nov.	5	-	BBQ	Chicken,	Baked	Beans,	Slaw,	Bread	and	Dessert.	
Children’s	menu	is	same	as	adult	menu.

Nov.	12	-	Meatloaf,	Macaroni	&	Cheese,	Peas,	Roll,	Dessert
Children’s	menu	is	same	as	adult	menu.

Nov.	19	-	Turkey,	Stuffing,	Mashed	Potatoes	&	Gravy,	Green	
Beans,	Cranberry	Sauce,	Bread	and	Dessert
Children’s	menu	is	same	as	adult	menu.

Come by the church office to purchase a ticket 
during the week or call the church office to make 
a phone reservation at 884-2204. Walk-in meals 
will also be available. Regular pricing will be $6 for 
adults, $3 for those 14-18 and free for those under 
14.

Bible Study

CHARGE CONFERENCE
Our annual Charge Conference will be held 

November 10, 2014, at 5:30 pm in the 
Circle View Room.


